

On the morning of June 27, 2016, our beloved Father, grandfather and friend Paul Matthew Gammon passed away in the company of his family. He is survived by his two siblings, his three children and eight grandchildren. A private celebration will be held in early July. In lieu of flowers the family requests that donations be made in his memory to Hay River's Woodland Manor or to the Heart & Stroke Foundation. The family extends their heartfelt gratitude to all of Paul's friends and to the staff of Woodland Manor.